412 E 47th Street

Chicago 15, Ill.

April 17, 1958

Dr. Ruth Church
Deputy Director
State of Illinois
Department of Public Health
Division of Hospitals & Chronic Illness
400 S. Spring Street
Springfield, Ill.

Dear Dr. Church:

Pursuant to our recent telephone conversation I have set up a dinner meeting for six, to be held in the Moby Dick Room of the Sherman Hotel at 6:30 Wednesday evening, April 23, 1958. Dr. Boshes will be out of town but Drs. Spriegel, Surer, Adams and myself plan to be present. We hope by that time to have an organized proposal for which we will request funds from the Institute of Mental Health. Alse Dr. Boshes has stated that all of the requests made, with reference to expenditures Boshes budget appropriation, have been met and forwarded to your office.

The symposium on the history of narcotic drug addiction problem which I attended at Bethesda and which I reported to you briefly by phone may be further reviewed as follows: